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[bookmark: _GoBack]Date:	 	September 3, 2013					

To:		Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic, County Board of Supervisors

From:		John Dargle, Jr., Interim Director, Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture

Subject:	Use Agreement with the Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater Milwaukee - ACTION


POLICY
The Department of Parks, Recreation and Culture (DPRC) is seeking authorization to enter into a Use Agreement with the Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater Milwaukee (BGC) for use of Sherman Park Field and surrounding areas.

BACKGROUND
The DPRC and the BGC have had a partnership in Sherman Park for over 20 years.  The BGC made a substantial investment in the construction of the main facility that houses their agency.  The programming provided by the BGC has positively impacted the community and their presence in the park is of great value.

BGC approached the DPRC with an opportunity for them to secure funding for improvements to the Sherman Park softball/baseball field and surrounding area.  Two grants have been awarded to BGC; one from Major League Baseball and the other from the Brewers Community Foundation.  The proposed improvements include a complete field surface renovation, irrigation, fencing, dugouts, scoreboard, storage shed improvements, and light fixture updates.

In the Use Agreement, the BGC agrees to pay the DPRC fifty percent (50%) of the standard baseball or softball hourly fee then in effect for its use of the field and the BGC will receive a $5,000 annual credit.  The total credit value of $25,000 over the term of this agreement would be an acknowledgement of their capital investment for improvements to the park.  The DPRC agrees to allow preferred but non-exclusive use of the field to BGC for the five (5) year term of the agreement.  Also, BGC has agreed to pay 90% of utilities associated with the field.  The DPRC and BGC will share maintenance responsibilities.


RECOMMENDATION
The Interim Director respectfully recommends that the County Board of Supervisors and County Executive authorize the negotiation and execution of a Use Agreement with the Boys & Girls Clubs of Greater Milwaukee for the purpose of improving Sherman Park.

Prepared by: Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs


Recommended by:						 Approved by:


	Laura Schloesser, Chief of Administration and External Affairs
	
	John Dargle, Jr., Interim Parks Director






Attachment A – Draft Use Agreement

cc:	County Executive Chris Abele
Amber Moreen, Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board
	Sup. Gerry Broderick, Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Sup. Khalif Rainey, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee
Sup. Michael Mayo, Sr., District 7
Daniel Laurila, Fiscal Mgt. Analyst, Admin & Fiscal Affairs/DAS
Alexis Gassenhuber, Parks, Energy & Environment Committee Clerk
Jessica Janz-McKnight, Research Analyst, County Board
Scott Manske, Comptroller, Office of the Comptroller
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CHRIS ABELE, MILWAUKEE COUNTY EXECUTIVE
JOHN DARGLE, JR., INTERIM DIRECTOR OF PARKS, RECREATION AND CULTURE
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